Lawrence Bauer 14225 SW. 20th Street
Planning & Public Affairs Consultant Beaverton, OR 97005
(503) 641-8154

August 4, 1988

Toby Janus

Council Secretary
Metro

2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398

Dear Toby:

I recently completed the photography sitting at Photo Art Studios.
We selected a picture and ordered six 5x7's to be sent to your office.

Following is a draft biography for the public relations people. Please
note that Dick Waker will continue to hold the District 2 Council office
until the end of this year and upon assuming this position, I would

like to add a third paragraph to the biography that denotes my Metro
committee assignments. Therefore, the following draft is presently
incomplete.

"A native of Portland, Bauer formerly served as Senior Assistant to
the Mayor of Beaverton. He has a Bachelor of Science Degree and a
Certificate of Urban Studies from Portland State University.

A former City Manager and Planning Director, he now owns and manages
Lawrence Bauer and Associates, Planning and Public Affairs Consultants
and serves as the Chairman of the Board of Pentaco Corporation, an
Oregon owned investment company."

Sincerely,

Lawrence Bauer

LB:mmr
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METRO

2000 SW First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
(503) 221-1646

Fax 241-7417

November 30, 1988

The Honorable Larry Bauer
14225 S.W. 20th
Beaverton, Oregon 97005

Dear Councilor-elect Bauer:

Thank you for agreeing to serve on the Metropolitan
Service District's 1988-89 Local Government Advisory
Committee. The committee was created by the Metro
Council to review Metro's activity and services in the
dues funded programs of the Transportation and the
Planning and Development Departments and to recommend the
dues assessment for the 1989-90 fiscal year.

The committee will hold its initial meeting Wednesday,
December 14, 1988 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 145 of the Metro
Center, 2000 S.W. First Avenue. The purpose of the
meeting is to begin discussion on the progress and status
of transportation, data resources and local government
assistance programs.

Please contact Steve Lee if you have any questions.

Again, thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,
ey
Vi Ao o

Rena Cusma
Executive Officer

RC\sl

cc: Don Carlson, Council Administrator
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METRO

2000 SW First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
(503) 221-1646

Fax 241-7417

January 4, 1989

The Honorable Larry Bauer
14225 S.W. 20th
Beaverton, Oregon 97005

Dear Larry:

Again, thank you for agreeing to serve on the
Metropolitan Service District’s 1989-90 Local Government
Advisory Committee. For those of you unable to attend
the December 14, 1988 meeting, I am enclosing the "Local
Government Advisory Committee Program Overview" that was
presented for discussion at the meeting.

The next committee meeting is Wednesday, January 25, 1989
at 5:30 p.m. in Room 330 of the Metro Center, 2000 S.W.
First Avenue. The purpose of the meeting is to continue
discussions of the programs outlined in the enclosed
document. I hope you will have an opportunity to review
the document before the meeting and contact us so we can
respond to any questions or suggestions at the January
meeting. For issues relating to transportation or data
resources, please contact Andy Cotugno and those relating
to planning and development activities to Richard Carson.

I look forward to receiving your advice regarding Metro’s
dues-funded programs and the assessment of dues in the
upcoming fiscal year.

Sincerelyz

Rena Cusma
Executive Officer

RC\sl
Enclosure

cc: Don Carlson, Council Administratorv//
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Deba,té over

: By JOHN M. GRUND .
To District 8 Metro Councilor Judy Wyers, the
fights over building a new garbage sy

political immaturity of the 10-year-old council,
and that of some of its members. =
Metro councilors are being mani
such large garbage firms as Waste Mana .
Inc. and its Oregon subsidiary, Oregon Waste
Systems, ‘‘because they are politically in-
experienced, some of them; they don’t know how
to handle an intense lobbying effort,” Wyers
says. ; :
Wyers, who joined the council this January

after a long career in Democratic Party politics

working with her husband, former State Sen
Wyers, was seen as something )
12-member council. Cosiaria

In the past, Metro councilors typically have
been lesser-known people from business or
industry. Few have been party veterans or
experienced politicians, & oo

Some looked at Wyers' victory in the election
with regret, saying that Metro was in danger of
losing its non-partisan, citizen council at-
mosphere where business has been accomplished
quietly and with a minimum of public attention.

Wyers herself disagrees that having a full-
fledged politician on the council has been a
detriment. Instead, she sees it as an advantage.

Metro can’t continue to function with such a
low profile anymore, she says, not with savvy
corporations such as Waste Management on the

scene. And politicians, while they may be the butt
of many jokes, do know how to bring public input

into the discussion of issues in an effective way,
Wyers’s wish to increase Metro’s visibility has
sometimes put her in conflict with her colleagues.
She has been handing out sheets of telephone
numbers for all the Metro councilors
public, and th ati

rbage system for the
Metropolitan  Service District ' point up. the

ulated by
nagement

to the

At a council meeting, Bauer t_okld' her to stop

éiving out his home telephone number (the only
number he has listed on the Metro information
sheet), saying, “Don’t you let anyone call me at

‘home ever again,’’ Wyers says. She came right

back and told Bauer he was an inexperienced
politician.

- ''That’s just blatant inexperience as to his role
as a public official,”’ Wyers says.

- She says Metro councilors not only should be
more available to the public, but they should take
their message out to community meetings in
order to get people interested and informed about
Metro and the issues it faces. She has visited
neighborhood association meetings in her district

_ since her election,

- Brian Heiberg, co-owner of Heiberg Garbage
Service and Recycling in Sellwood, agrees with

Wyers, herself a Sellwood resident.

““(Metro councilors) are the people who could
be having press conferences and media events,"’
he says, ‘‘We need some representation from our
Metro councilors. They could be listening to the
people of the area they represent,”

He would also like to see Metro councilors take
the initiative in building better communication.

“I don’t ever recall a Metro councilor coming to
a (neighborhood association) meeting (before
Wyers) and saying, These are some of the things
before us,’’ he says.

Wyers describes Metro presiding officer Mike
Ragsdale and other councilors as wanting to be
‘‘discreet’’ in their discussions of policy and the
day-to-day operation of Metro in order to avoid
thorny political debates.

““He doesn’t want a higher profile,”” Wyers
says of Ragsdale,

- ““Generally, there’s a feeling on the council
that they don’t want these things given too much
public attention or debate.

““There’s a feeling that public input compli-
cates the process rather than enhances it.'’
Ragsdale responds strongly to Wyers’ sugges-
tions. :

‘“What she’s saying is ridiculous,’’ he says. He

s@tyl‘elie‘s behind debate over garbage

and Metro executive Rena Cusma have spoken
about Metro in the community many times and to
suggest that any public official would like to
restrict public input into the governmental
process is ‘‘outrageous.’’

Metro will meet the public’s test of maturity by
doing good work and nothing else, Ragsdale says.

Metro has an unusual structure, with an
executive and a council sharing the same staff, for
one thing, and it still hasn't found its legs yet,
Wyers says.

“Part of the problem at Metro is that Metro is
young,” she says. It replaced the Columbia
Region Association of Governments only 10 years
ago.

Metro is only now learning about the Oregon
Public Meetings Law, for example.

““They've got a long way to go, as far as I'm
concerned,’’ she says.

One of the requirements of that law is that a
quorum of the council cannot meet together
without a stipulated amount of public notice. But
councilors have met to conduct business without
adequate notice to the public, Wyers says.

““It happens,’’ she says. ~

Ginny Burdick, a former candidate for the state
Senate in Southeast and Southwest Portland and
now involved with Don’t Trash Oregon, echoes
Wyers sentiments about organizations that
believe that public input is a hindrance to an
efficient political process.

She serves as vice chairwoman of the Land
Conservation and Development Commission,
which has also sometimes shown a reluctance to
be visible and active in seeking out communica-
tion with the public, she says.

“You cannot go too far in bringing in the
public,”’ she says.

Trying to avoid difficulty by avoiding public
controversy is always eventually counter-
productive, Wyers says.

"I think that Metro needs to come of age as a
public body with response to the public, or it’s
going to continue to be a hidden government that
people don't feel good about,’” she says.




October 27, 1989

AFlA
AF2A

This is to inform you that the Council of the Metropolitan
Service District has adopted two resolutions which will lead
toward greater cooperation among local governments and
citizens in the bi-state Portland-Vancouver metropolitan
area. Resolution No. 89-1088A reaffirms the Bi-State Policy
Advisory Committee for another two year period as a forum to
address problems of mutual concern in the region.

Resolution No. 89-1160A supports the nomination of the
Columbia River in the national Estuary Program established
by section 320 of the Clean Water Act. The designation of
the Columbia River as part of the National Estuary Program
is a positive step to ensure that we manage this wonderful
resource in a wise and effective manner.

The resolutions taken together provide evidence that local
governments in the region recognize the Columbia River as a
valuable focal point and that there is an established body
eager and willing to participate in the development of a
management plan for the Columbia River estuary.

If you would like additional information or have any
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Larry Bauer
Councilor District 2
Bi-State Policy Advisory Committee, Co-Chair

LB:DEC:aeb
Enclosure
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The Honorable Neil Goldschmidt
State Capitol

Salem, Oregon 97310"R

Dear Governor Goldschmidt:”R
AR

The Honorable Bob Packwood

101 S.W. Main Street, Ste. 240
Portland, Oregon 97204”R

Dear Senator Packwood:”R

~E

The Honorable Mark Hatfield
114 Pioneer Courthouse
Portland, Oregon 97204"R

Dear Senator Hatfield:”R

~E

The Honorable Les AuCoin

2701 N.W. Vaughn, Ste. 860
Portland, Oregon 972107R

Dear Mr. AuCoin:”R

AR

The Honorable Ron Wyden

500 N.E. Multnomah Street, Ste 250
Portland, Oregon 97232"R

Dear Mr. Wyden:”R

~E

The Honorable Denny Smith

Post Office Box 13089

Salem, Oregon 97309”R

Dear Mr. Smith:”R

AR
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METRO

2000 SW First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398

(503) 221-1646
Fax 241-7417

October 31, .1989

Mr. Robert C. Wiggin

1111 N.H.

192nd Avenue

Portland, Oregon 97230

Dear Bob:

It is my pleasure to inform you that you have been appointed

to serve on the Bi-State Policy Advisory Committee. Both

the Metro Council and the Intergovernmental Regional Center

Board have adopted resolutions which continue the Bi-State

Committee for another two years.
extend the membership to a representative of East Multnomah

Also, the resolutions

County cities and a representative of East Clark County.

We have received letters from each of the four East
Multnomah County cities (copies of which are attached)
selecting you as their representative to the Committee.

Included for your information is a copy of Resolution No.

89-1088A and related information which identifies the issues
to be addressed by the Committee during the next two years.

The next meeting of the Bi-State Committee will be on

November 9, 1989 at the Vancouver City Hall, 210 B.. 13Eh
Street, Vancouver (heading north, take Mill Plain exit off
I-5), at 9:00 a.nm.

I look forward to working with you during the coming months

as a member of the Bi-State Committee. Welcome aboard.

Sincerely,

Co-Chair

Bi-State Advisory Committee

LB:DEC:aeb

Enclosure

cc: Metro Council

Bi-State Policy Advisory Committee

Rena Cusma
Gil Mallery, IRC

Marilyn Holmstrom, Fairview
Mayor Gussie McRoberts, Gresham
Mayor Sam Cox, Troutdale

Sheila Ritz Arthur, Wood Village
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May 22, 1989

The Honorable Mike Ragsdale
Presiding Officer
Metropolitan Service District
2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, Oregon 97201-5398

Dear Councilor Ragsdale:

At the request of State Senator Glenn Otto, I am
transmitting letters from the Mayors or CiLy
Administrators of the Cities of Fairview, Gresham,
Troutdale and Wood Village recommending the appointment
of Bob Wiggin to the Bi-State Policy Advisory Commission.

Sincerely,

Greg McMurdo
Government Relations Manager

Enclosures
cc: Hon. Rena Cusma
Hon. Glenn Otto




P.O. BOX 337 PHONE 665-7929

CITY OF FAIRVIEW

300 Harrison Street
Fairview, Oregon 97024

April 21, 1989

Senator Glenn Otto
State Capitol
Salem, Oregon 97310

Dear Glenn:

The City of Fairview supports the appointment of Bob Wiggin to
the Bi-State Task Force.

Please call if we can assist in any way.

Sincerely,
CITY OF FAIRVIEW

Marilyn Holstrom
City Administrator

MH/bc




Mayor
Gussie McRobert

Councilors

Rodger Clawson
Bernie Giusto

Joel Malone

Barbara Sullivan-Hoem
Mary Walker

Barbara Wiggin

CITY OF GRESHAM

1333 N.W. Eastman Parkway
Gresham, Oregon 97030-3825

(503) 661-3000

May 3, 1989

Senator Glenn Otto
23680 N.E. Shannon Court
Troutdale, OR 97060

Dear Senator Otto:

I am pleased to inform you that the Gresham City Council, at
their meeting on May 2, 1989, endorsed Mr. Bob Wiggin's
appointment as the East Multnomah County delegate to the
Bi-State Commission.

Thank you very much for assisting East Multnomah County in
obtaining a position on the Commission. We are certain that
Bob will do an outstanding job.

Sincerely,
; a
HM “ oler/

GUSSIE McROBERT
Mayor

GM:sbe

c: Gresham City Council
F. Wallace Douthwaite, City Manager
D. Sagen, Assistant to the City Manager
Maureen Swaney, City Recorder
Mr. Bob Wiggin
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CITY OF TROUTDAIE

19109 uahd

APRIL 11, 1989

SENATOR GLENN OTTO
23680 NE SHANNON COURT
TROUTDALE, OR 97060

DEAR SENATOR OTTO:

In response to your inquiry as to - .the City of Troutdale's
recommendation for an Oregon representative to the Bi-State Advisory
Commission, Mr. Bob Wiggin would certainly have Troutdale's support as

a candidate.

Mr. Wiggin has long been an active citizen in the East County area and
can certainly represent the views and philosophy of the citizens.

Sincerely yours,
CITY OF TROUTDALE

%W7<QO‘/>

Sam K. Cox
Mayor

EX[2:80]

104 SE KIBLING ® TROUTDALE, OR 97060-2099 * (503) 665-5175



Mayor

Derald D. Ulmer
City Council
Donald R. Robertson
Robert S. Lokting
Barbara Rutherford
William Stewart

2055 N.E. 238th Dr.
Wood Village, Oregon
97060-1095

(503) 667-6211

April 18, 1989

The Honorable Senator Glenn E. Otto
23680 NE Shannon Ct.
Wood Village, OR 97060

Dear Senator Otto:

At your request the Wood Village City Council has appointed Bob
Wiggin to represent our community on the Bi-State Policy
Advisory Committee. We are pleased to see expansion of this
Committee to include more direct representation of our area, and
we expect Mr. Wiggin will be a fine addition to the Committee.

Sincerely,

o p
<7' tla_

sy 2ol
Sheila Ritz Arthur
City Administrator

SRA: jt
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METRO

2000 SW First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
(503) 221-1646

Fax 241-7417

April 29, 1991

Vicki Ervin, Director of Elections
Multnomah County Elections Office
1040 S.E. Morrison Street
Portland, OR 97214

Dear Ms. Ervin,

This is to notify you that Metro Councilors Susan McClain

Executive Officer

Rena Cusma (District 1) and Lawrence Bauer (District 2) in accordance
Metro Council with Section 2.(1)(f) of Senate Bill 298, hereby make the
Eﬁﬁggﬁw following appointment to the Metro Charter Committee:

District 9

Jim Gardner
Deputy Presiding

Officer Mr. Wes Myllenbeck

Diigtriet 3 » 12240 S.W. Faircrest

Susan McLai

e Portland, Oregon 97225

Lawrence Bauer

District 2 N 4 -~

Richard Devlin §i HY\ C D / ;

District 4 = - (/L"L’LK’ g

JormDedasdin @2 02@ 2@ N TEIRIRRERIEATIR o ke e e e . — ———— e e o —— o 2 P S, _:_'(_/&J_/_\;‘
District 5 Councilor Susan McLain Councilor Lawrence Bauer

George Van Bergen
District 6

Ruth McFarland
District 7

Judy Wyers
District 8

Roger Buchanan
District 10

David Knowles
District 11

Sandi Hansen
District 12

Recycled paper
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TO: Rena Cusma QﬂQ\\ /<
Qo‘\’ 2
FROM: Lawrence Bauer <§,

RE: District 2 Boundary Commission Nomination

The following names are susbmitted in order of preference to fill
the vacancy for District 2 that will occur as of January 1, 1992:

Carol Frommler
Bert Farrar
Michele Fischborn




METRO

2000 SW First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
(503) 221-1646

Fax 241-7417

January 6, 1992

The Honorable Rena Cusma
Executive Officer
Metropolitan Service District
2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, Oregon 97201

Executive Officer Dear Rena:

Rena Cusma

Metro Council As required by ORS 199.440 and Section 2.01.190 of the Metro

Tanya Collier . & . - A
Presiding Officer Code, I hereby submit to you my list of nominees for appointment
o to the Portland Metropolitan Area Local Government Boundary

Jim Gardner . . . . .

Deputy Presiding Commission. Please be advised that the names are listed in order
Officer (]

< e of preference for the appointment.

quar} McLain

District 1 1. Carol S. Trommler

Lawrence Bauer

ratsd 2. Bert Farrar

3. Michele Fischborn

Richard Devlin
District 4

Loty For your information I have enclosed a copy of the resume for my
GeorgeVanBergen  Pr@frred nominee. If you have any questions or need additional

District 6 information, please let me know.

Ruth McFarland
District 7

Judy Wyers Slncerely,

District 8

Roger Buchanan

District 10

David Knowles

District 11 Larry auer

Sendl ¥ ansen Councilor District 2

BCappt.let

cc: Ken Martin, Boundary Commission

Recycled paper



RESUME

CAROL S TROMMLER
14890 SW VILLAGE LANE
BEAVERTON, OREGON 7007

EMPLOYMENT HISTORY

Digital Equipment Corporation
7993 S.W. Mohawk Drive
Tualatin, Oregon 97062

June 1278 - CURRENT Administrative Assistant — 1 Year
Contract Administrator — 2 vears
Account Administrator - 1 Year

ficcount Mansger - O Years

Managed Consclidated Freightways and
Tektronix accounte for U.S. and Canada,
Tektronix -~ installed base of $1,212,000.
Conscolidated Freightways - installed based
of ¢ 850,000. Emphasis on Service Delivery
excellence,

Custamer Services Consultant - 5 Years

Responsible for maintaining a cervices
revenue base of %5 million annually.
Responsible for direct sales of
non—traditiacnal service business to the
State Bovernment, City and County
Government and Medical account base in
Portland, Eugene, Bend, Klamath Falle and

Medford.

OMMUNITY SERVICES

984 — Current FOUR SEASONS BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Secretary - 3 years
Director — 3 years

V. P./Dirsector - 1 Year

286 - 1990 WEST BEAVERTON NAC

1989 - Representative to Committee for
Citizen Involvement




987 - 1989 BEAVERTON COMMITTEE FOR CITIZEN INVOLVEMENT

1989 - 19290 - Chailrwoman

990 - Current BEAVERTON PLANNING COMMISSION

DUCATION
962 Graduated - Parkrose High School
B79-1983 Portland Community Ccllege -

Management Development Program
.988-19290 Marylhurst College

Business administration




METRO

2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

August 31, 1992

Councilor Jim Gardner, Presiding Officer
Metro Council

2000 SW First Ave.

Portland, OR 97201

Dear Jim:

This letter is to serve as my resignation from my position as
Metro Councilor from District 2, effective September 1, 1992.

e agual I find I must dedicate my energies to dealing with health

District 2 problems and other personal affairs, and I no longer have the
155w Maverick, No0. . £ime to provide the residents of District 2 with the

e -l i representation they deserve.

It has been an honor and a pleasure to serve with you and the
rest of the Councilors, as well as the Executive Officer and
staff of Metro.

Sincerely,

~

)
il =~ A
S a4,
Lawrence Bauer

Councilor, District 2

cc: Metro Councilors
Rena Cusma
Vicki Ervin
Paulette Allen




2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

September 1, 1992

The Honorable. Al Bauer
13611 NE 20th Ave.
Vancouver, WA 98686

Dear Senator Bauer:

This is to advise you, as a member of the Bi-State Policy
T Advisory Committee, that I am resigning my position on the Metro
Coundilor Council effective September 1. I have also withdrawn from my
g race for re-election. Health problems and other personal matters
g7isswMaweidh No610. - are taking an inordinate amount of my time and energy, and I can
641-8154 no longer give my constituents and my colleagues on the Council

the attention and representation they deserve.

While there are many reasons I regret having to take this action,
I think I will miss most my association with the Bi-State. In my
time on the Committee, we took a moribund activity and instilled
some real fire into it. We established a solid base for the
direction of our activities by adopting by-laws and outlining the
areas on which we would focus. We identified some key issues
affecting the greater Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area,
without regard to state boundaries. These included toll-free
dialing, Interstate Bridge operations, Columbia River water
quality, Portland International Airport operations, and
establishment of meaningful and productive dialogue on air
quality issues, where there is still great potential for lasting
cooperation and steps to establish consistent regulations between
the two states.

Of greatest importance, though, has been the active participation
of elected officials from both Oregon and Washington in meeting
and recognizing many of our common interests and concerns. Clark
County is an integral part of the greater metropolitan region.
This is a fact that cannot be controverted, and Bi-State has

helped make more policy-makers aware of the interrelations of the
governments and the people of our region. I am proud of my

| association with Bi-State, and encourage you to continue to make
this organization a viable and integral part of our regional
future.

Sincerely,

La:;;t%guer



Lawrence Bauer
Councilor
District 2

8745 SW Maverick, No.610
Beaverton, OR 97005
641-8154

METRO

2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

September 1, 1992

The Honorable J.E. "Bud" Clark
City Hall, Room 303

1220 sw Fifth

Portland, OR 97204

Dear Mayor Clark:

This is to advise you, as a member of the Bi-State Policy
Advisory Committee, that I am resigning my position on the Metro
Council effective September 1. I have also withdrawn from my
race for re-election. Health problems and other personal matters
are taking an inordinate amount of my time and energy, and I can
no longer give my constituents and my colleagues on the Council
the attention and representation they deserve.

While there are many reasons I regret having to take this action,
I think I will miss most my association with the Bi-State. In my
time on the Committee, we took a moribund activity and instilled
some real fire into it. We established a solid base for the
direction of our activities by adopting by-laws and outlining the
areas on which we would focus. We identified some key issues
affecting the greater Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area,
without regard to state boundaries. These included toll-free
dialing, Interstate Bridge operations, Columbia River water
quality, Portland International Airport operations, and
establishment of meaningful and productive dialogue on air
quality issues, where there is still great potential for lasting
cooperation and steps to establish consistent regqulations between
the two states.

Of greatest importance, though, has been the active participation
of elected officials from both Oregon and Washington in meeting
and recognizing many of our common interests and concerns. Clark

.County is an integral part of the greater metropolitan region.

This is a fact that cannot be controverted, and Bi-State has
helped make more policy-makers aware of the interrelations of the
governments and the people of our region. I am proud of my
association with Bi-State, and encourage you to continue to make
this organization a viable and integral part of our regional
future.

Sincerely,

Xy

Larry Bauer




FOP O

Lawrence Bauer
Councilor
District 2

8745 SW Maverick, No.610
Beaverton, OR 97005
641-8154

METRO

2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

September 1, 1992

Bill Click

Fire District #5
7321 NE 70th St.
Vancouver, WA 98662

Dear Bill:

This is to advise you, as a member of the Bi-State Policy
Advisory Committee, that I am resigning my position on the Metro
Council effective September 1. I have also withdrawn from my
race for re-election. Health problems and other personal matters
are taking an inordinate amount of my time and energy, and I can
no longer give my constituents and my colleagues on the Council
the attention and representation they deserve.

While there are many reasons I regret having to take this action,
I think I will miss most my association with the Bi-State. In my
time on the Committee, we took a moribund activity and instilled
some real fire into it. We established a solid base for the
direction of our activities by adopting by-laws and outlining the
areas on which we would focus. We identified some key issues
affecting the greater Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area,
without regard to state boundaries. These included toll-free
dialing, Interstate Bridge operations, Columbia River water
quality, Portland International Airport operations, and
establishment of meaningful and productive dialogue on air
quality issues, where there is still great potential for lasting
cooperation and steps to establish consistent regulations between
the two states.

Of greatest importance, though, has been the active participation
of elected officials from both Oregon and Washington in meeting
and recognizing many of our common interests and concerns. Clark

. County is an integral part of the greater metropolitan region.

This is a fact that cannot be controverted, and Bi-State has
helped make more policy-makers aware of the interrelations of the
governments and the people of our region. I am proud of my
association with Bi-State, and encourage you to continue to make
this organization a viable and integral part of our regional
future.

Sincerely,

Aanry

Larry Bauer



8745 SW Maverick, No.610
Beaverton, OR 97005

METRO

2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

September 1, 1992

The Honorable Dean Dossett
Mayor of Camas

PO Box 1055

Camas, WA 98607

Dear Mayor Dossett:

This is to advise you, as a member of the Bi-State Policy
Advisory Committee, that I am resigning my position on the Metro
Council effective September 1. I have also withdrawn from my
race for re-election. Health problems and other personal matters
are taking an inordinate amount of my time and energy, and I can
no longer give my constituents and my colleagues on the Council
the attention and representation they deserve.

While there are many reasons I regret having to take this action,
I think I will miss most my association with the Bi-State. In my
time on the Committee, we took a moribund activity and instilled
some real fire into it. We established a solid base for the
direction of our activities by adopting by-laws and outlining the
areas on which we would focus. We identified some key issues
affecting the greater Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area,
without regard to state boundaries. These included toll-free
dialing, Interstate Bridge operations, Columbia River water
quality, Portland International Airport operations, and
establishment of meaningful and productive dialogue on air
quality issues, where there is still great potential for lasting
cooperation and steps to establish consistent requlations between
the two states.

Of greatest importance, though, has been the active participation
of elected officials from both Oregon and Washington in meeting
and recognizing many of our common interests and concerns. Clark
. County is an integral part of the greater metropolitan region.
This is a fact that cannot be controverted, and Bi-State has
helped make more policy-makers aware of the interrelations of the
governments and the people of our region. I am proud of my

- association with Bi-State, and encourage you to continue to make
this organization a viable and integral part of our regional
future.

Sincerely,

Larr; Bauer




Lawrence Bauer
Councilor
District 2

8745 SW Maverick, No.610
Beaverton, OR 97005
641-8154
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2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

September 1, 1992

The Honorable Bruce Hagensen
City of Vancouver

PO Box 1525

Vancouver, WA 98668

Dear Bruce:

This is to advise you, as a member of the Bi-State Policy
Advisory Committee, that I am resigning my position on the Metro
Council effective September 1. I have also withdrawn from my
race for re-election. Health problems and other personal matters
are taking an inordinate amount of my time and energy, and I can
no longer give my constituents and my colleagues on the Council
the attention and representation they deserve.

While there are many reasons I regret having to take this action,
I think I will miss most my association with the Bi-State. In my
time on the Committee, we took a moribund activity and instilled
some real fire into it. We established a solid base for the
direction of our activities by adopting by-laws and outlining the
areas on which we would focus. We identified some key issues
affecting the greater Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area,
without regard to state boundaries. These included toll-free
dialing, Interstate Bridge operations, Columbia River water
quality, Portland International Airport operations, and
establishment of meaningful and productive dialogue on air
quality issues, where there is still great potential for lasting
cooperation and steps to establish consistent regulations between
the two states.

Of greatest importance, though, has been the active participation
of elected officials from both Oregon and Washington in meeting
and recognizing many of our common interests and concerns. Clark

. County is an integral part of the greater metropolitan region.

This is a fact that cannot be controverted, and Bi-State has
helped make more policy-makers aware of the interrelations of the
governments and the people of our region. I am proud of my
association with Bi-State, and encourage you to continue to make
this organization a viable and integral part of our regional
future.

Sincerely,

Larry Bauer




Lawrence Bauer
Councilor
District 2

8745 SW Maverick, No.610
Beaverton, OR 97005
641-8154

Larr; Bauer

METRO

2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

September 1, 1992

The Honorable John Magnano

Clark County Board of Commissioners
PO Box 5000

Vancouver, WA 98668-5000

Dear John:

This is to advise you, as a member of the Bi-State Policy
Advisory Committee, that I am resigning my position on the Metro
Council effective September 1. I have also withdrawn from my
race for re-election. Health problems and other personal matters
are taking an inordinate amount of my time and energy, and I can
no longer give my constituents and my colleagues on the Council
the attention and representation they deserve.

While there are many reasons I regret having to take this action,
I think I will miss most my association with the Bi-State. In my
time on the Committee, we took a moribund activity and instilled
some real fire into it. We established a solid base for the
direction of our activities by adopting by-laws and outlining the
areas on which we would focus. We identified some key issues
affecting the greater Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area,
without regard to state boundaries. These included toll-free
dialing, Interstate Bridge operations, Columbia River water
quality, Portland International Airport operations, and
establishment of meaningful and productive dialogue on air
quality issues, where there is still great potential for lasting
cooperation and steps to establish consistent regulations between
the two states.

Of greatest importance, though, has been the active participation
of elected officials from both Oregon and Washington in meeting
and recognizing many of our common interests and concerns. Clark

_ County is an integral part of the greater metropolitan region.

This is a fact that cannot be controverted, and Bi-State has
helped make more policy-makers aware of the interrelations of the
governments and the people of our region. I am proud of my
association with Bi-State, and encourage you to continue to make
this organization a viable and integral part of our regional
future.

Sincerely,
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Lawrence Bauer
Councilor
District 2

8745 SW Maverick, No.610
Beaverton, OR 97005
641-8154

METRO

2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

September 1, 1992

The Honorable Gladys McCoy

Chair, Multnomah County Board of Commissioners
1120 Sw Fifth, Room 1410

Portland, OR 97204

Dear Gladys:

This is to advise you, as a member of the Bi-State Policy
Advisory Committee, that I am resigning my position on the Metro
Council effective September 1. I have also withdrawn from my
race for re-election. Health problems and other personal matters
are taking an inordinate amount of my time and energy, and I can
no longer give my constituents and my colleagues on the Council
the attention and representation they deserve.

While there are many reasons I regret having to take this action,
I think I will miss most my association with the Bi-State. In my
time on the Committee, we took a moribund activity and instilled
some real fire into it. We established a solid base for the
direction of our activities by adopting by-laws and outlining the
areas on which we would focus. We identified some key issues
affecting the greater Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area,
without regard to state boundaries. These included toll-free
dialing, Interstate Bridge operations, Columbia River water
quality, Portland International Airport operations, and
establishment of meaningful and productive dialogue on air
quality issues, where there is still great potential for lasting
cooperation and steps to establish consistent reqgulations between
the two states.

Of greatest importance, though, has been the active participation
of elected officials from both Oregon and Washington in meeting
and recognizing many of our common interests and concerns. Clark

. County is an integral part of the greater metropolitan region.

This is a fact that cannot be controverted, and Bi-State has
helped make more policy-makers aware of the interrelations of the
governments and the people of our region. I am proud of my
association with Bi-State, and encourage you to continue to make
this organization a viable and integral part of our regional
future.

Sincerely,

Lar;; Bauer
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Lawrence Bauer
Councilor
District 2

8745 SW Maverick, No.610
Beaverton, OR 97005
641-8154

METRO

2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

September 1, 1992

The Honorable Glenn Otto
23680 NE Shannon Court
Troutdale, OR 97060

Dear Glenn:

This is to advise you, as a member of the Bi-State Policy
Advisory Committee, that I am resigning my position on the Metro
Council effective September 1. I have also withdrawn from my
race for re-election. Health problems and other personal matters
are taking an inordinate amount of my time and energy, and I can
no longer give my constituents and my colleagues on the Council
the attention and representation they deserve.

While there are many reasons I regret having to take this action,
I think I will miss most my association with the Bi-State. 1In my
time on the Committee, we took a moribund activity and instilled
some real fire into it. We established a solid base for the
direction of our activities by adopting by-laws and outlining the
areas on which we would focus. We identified some key issues
affecting the greater Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area,
without regard to state boundaries. These included toll-free
dialing, Interstate Bridge operations, Columbia River water
quality, Portland International Airport operations, and
establishment of meaningful and productive dialogue on air
quality issues, where there is still great potential for lasting
cooperation and steps to establish consistent regulations between
the two states.

Of greatest importance, though, has been the active participation
of elected officials from both Oregon and Washington in meeting
and recognizing many of our common interests and concerns. Clark
County is an integral part of the greater metropolitan region.

. This is a fact that cannot be controverted, and Bi-State has

helped make more policy-makers aware of the interrelations of the
governments and the people of our region. I am proud of my
association with Bi-State, and encourage you to continue to make
this organization a viable and integral part of our regional
future.

Sincerely,

O(wv\y/?
Larr auer




METRO

2000 S.W. First Avenue
Portland, OR 97201-5398
503/221-1646

September 1, 1992

Bob Wiggin

Rep. for Cities of E. Multnomah County
1111 NE 192nd Ave.

Portland, OR 97230

Dear Bob:

Toiebei This is to advise you, as a member of the Bi-State Policy

Councilor Advisory Committee, that I am resigning my position on the Metro

g o Council effective September 1. I have also withdrawn from my

DO e 0 rece for re-election. Health problems and other personal matters

641-8154 are taking an inordinate amount of my time and energy, and I can
no longer give my constituents and my colleagues on the Council

the attention and representation they deserve.

While there are many reasons I regret having to take this action,
I think I will miss most my association with the Bi-State. In my
time on the Committee, we took a moribund activity and instilled
some real fire into it. We established a solid base for the
direction of our activities by adopting by-laws and outlining the
areas on which we would focus. We identified some key issues
affecting the greater Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area,
without regard to state boundaries. These included toll-free
dialing, Interstate Bridge operations, Columbia River water
quality, Portland International Airport operations, and
establishment of meaningful and productive dialogue on air
quality issues, where there is still great potential for lasting
cooperation and steps to establish consistent reqgulations between
the two states.

Of greatest importance, though, has been the active participation
of elected officials from both Oregon and Washington in meeting
and recognizing many of our common interests and concerns. Clark
. County is an integral part of the greater metropolitan region.

This is a fact that cannot be controverted, and Bi-State has
helped make more policy-makers aware of the interrelations of the
governments and the people of our region. I am proud of my
association with Bi-State, and encourage you to continue to make
this organization a viable and integral part of our regional
future.

Sincerely,

Larr; Bauer




